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1.
PURPOSE

1.1
To bring you up to date with scheme developments.

1.2
Relevance to Council ambitions and priorities:

· Council’s ambitions – this scheme contributes to the provision of efficient services, protects and enhances the environmental quality of the area and improves access for all.

· Community objectives – the scheme relates to the following community strategy objectives – access for all, community cohesion, culture and tourism.

2.
BACKGROUND

2.1
Since achieving Stage 1 approval from the Heritage Lottery Fund in January, officers have been addressing the work programme required to meet the conditions associated with final approval.

3.
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
The scheme is being progressed on two main fronts:

3.1.1
Project development – the full design team are now in place.  They are Turner and Townsend (Project Managers), Butress Fuller (Architects) and the Continuum Group (Museum Designers).  There has been a alight amendment to the submission date as the Heritage Lottery Fund have changed their assessment panel timetable. The project will, therefore, be submitted in early November to go to the February panel.  Public and stakeholder consultation will take place when revised designs have been produced.

3.1.2
Fund raising – in order to address the shortfall in funding, a working group chaired by the Chief Executive, has been set up.  A fund raising campaign, fronted by the High Sheriff of Lancashire, is now underway and progressing on three fronts:

· Applications to SITA, LCDL and the Regional Park.  We have secured £150,000 from SITA and are awaiting the outcome of the others.

· A sponsors evening was held on 10 July at Maxwells for local entrepreneurs and businesses which presented sponsorship opportunities. A number of leads are being followed up as a result of the evening.

· The £500 challenge, which asks schools and community organisations to hold fund raising events and raise a minimum of £500, has been launched in the press.

4.
CONCLUSIONS

4.1
After the initial delays associated with the recruitment of the project team things are now back on track and we are confident of presenting a comprehensive final project which will meet with the approval of the Heritage Lottery Fund.

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

Background Papers - None /For further information please contact Chris Hughes on 01200 414479.
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